
)ÎÓÉÄÅ ÔÈÉÓ ÉÓÓÕÅ 

 

Executive Committee, Board of   Directors, 

and Appointed  Positions  ............................ .. 2 

 

Message from the Editors ............................ .. 2 

 

49th Annual Conference Highlights ........... .. 4 

 

50th Annual Conference: Save the 

Date ...........................................................................5 

 

Thomas F. Donlon Memorial Award   

Recipient êêêêêêêêêêêêêêêêêêê.8 

 

Lorne H. Woollatt Award Recipient ...........  9 

 

The Leo D. Doherty Memorial Award  

Recipientêêêêêêêêêêêêêê.êêêê.10 

 

Teacher as Researcher Award Recipientê11 

 

Annual Conference Proceedingsêêêêê.12 

 

NERA Mentoring Program Updateêêê...15 

 

Communications Committee Update..ê...17 

 

JELPS Call for Articles  .................................... .19 

 

Highlights from the NERA 2018 October 

Board Meeting  ................................................. .20 

 

NERA Infrastructure Committee Update...23 

 

The NERA Conference Ambassadors  

Updateêêêêêêêêêêêêêêêêêêêê.24 

 

Five Ways to Make NERA Betterêêêêê..25 

 

Member News êêêêêêêêêêêêêêê 27 

 

The Graduate Loungeêêêêêêêêêêê..28 

 

The Presidentõs Message 

        Happy New Year, NERA! As I was 

writing this message, it gave me an 

opportunity to think about my NERA 

journey. My first introduction to NERA 

was as a graduate student in the 

Psychometric Program at Fordham 

University (Rose Hill campus). I was also 

a graduate student intern at the College 

Board and one of my mentors (and co-

author), Jennifer Kobrin, suggested that 

we submit a paper based on SAT validity 

research that we conducted. While the 

original plan was for me to present the 

paper, the birth of my son altered those 

plans. It was not until a few years later, 

as an early career professional that I attended my first NERA and presented a 

paper related to my dissertation, served as a discussant on a session, and served 

as a discussant during the graduate student poster session. I was all in! From then 

onward I knew that NERA would continue to be a professional home for me. David 

Moss from the University of Connecticut was the discussant for my paper session, 

and I will always remember the feedback and words of encouragement that he 

provided. I soon realized that my first experience attending NERA was the 

embodiment of NERA; a warm, collegial and supportive environment. As we make 

plans to commemorate NERAõs 50th Annual Conference, we will continue in this 

spirit and support our new and long -standing members. 
 

        This yearõs conference theme is òTransformation by Design.ó The impetus for 

selecting this theme is the belief that in order to enact meaningful change, we 

need to be intentional in our actions. Over the course of this year, we will host a 

lunchtime webinar series that will cover a variety of topics that will be of interest 

to our membership, both graduate students and professional members. The 

webinars will cover topics such as social emotional learning, interviewing skills, 

starting a business as an independent consultant, getting the most out of the 

NERA Annual Conference, among others. The schedule will be coming out in the 

coming weeks, so watch for information via email and the NERA website.  

       Three amazing conference program co-chairs will support the 2019 

Conference: Alejandra Garcia (University of Massachusetts Amherst), Paola 
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The NERA Researcher is the official 

newsletter for members of the 

Northeastern Educational Research 

Association. 

Message from the Editors  

Happy New Year NERA Members! 

 

     We hope everyone had a restful 

holiday season! First off, we would like 

to welcome Olcay Yavuz from 

Southern CT State University as the 

new Production Editor for the NERA 

Researcher. Thank you to Katherine 

Reynolds for serving in this role for 

the past three years! 

 

     As you will see in this issue, the 

49th annual NERA Conference was a 

great success. Please join us in 

thanking our past president, Javarro 

Russell, and our 2018 conference co-

chairs, Jade Caines Lee and Tabitha 

McKinley. We look forward to seeing 

the exciting events in the upcoming 

year leading up to the 50 th annual 

conference under the new leadership 

of President Rochelle Michel, and 

2019 conference co-chairs, Alejandra 

Garcia, Paola Heincke, and Bridget 

Thomas. 

 

     This issue contains highlights form 

the 2018 conference including 

information about our award winners. 

You will also find updates from the 

October Board Meeting and 

information about where to find the 

articles submitted to the conference 

proceedings. There are updates from 

the various committees and news 

from our current NERA members. 

Lastly, we encourage you to take a 

look at the article submitted by Ross 

Markle on òFive Ways to Make NERA 

Better.ó 

 

      As always, a special thank you to 

Barbara J. Helms for her continued 

assistance in editing the NERA 

Researcher!  

 

Katrina Roohr and Olcay Yavuz 
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2019 Conference Co -Chairs: 
 

Alejandra Garcia   

University of Massachusetts 

Amherst  
 

Paola Heincke   

Educational Testing Service  
 

Bridget Thomas   

Quality Information Partners (QiP)  
 

The NERA Researcher  

Co-Editors:  

 

Katrina Roohr   

Educational Testing Service  
 

Olcay Yavuz 

Southern CT State University 
 

NERA Webmaster:  

 

Chi Au  

James Madison University  

 

NERA Conference  

Proceedings Co -Editor for 

Digital Commons:  

 

Jade Caines Lee  

University of New Hampshire  

 

Mentoring Program  

Co-Chairs: 

 

Jerusha Henderek  

National Board of Medical 

Examiners 
 

Tanesia Beverly  

Law School Admissions Council 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

STANDING COMMITTEES 

 

Communications Chair:  

 

Bo Bashkov   

American Board of Internal 

Medicine  

 

Membership Chair:  

 

Madison Holzman   

Curriculum Associates  

 

Nominations Chair:  

 

Javarro Russell  

Educational Testing Service 

 

Graduate Student Issues Chair:  

 

Henry "Hank" Johnson   

New England Institute of 

Technology  

 

AWARDS COMMITTEES 

 

Teacher-as-Researcher 

Chair: 

 

Tina Tsiokris  

St. Johnõs University 

 

Thomas Donlon Mentoring 

Award Chair:  

 

Marcia Delcourt   

Western CT State University  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Leo D. Doherty Memorial  

Award Chair:  

 

April Zenisky  

University of Massachusetts  

Amherst 

 

Lorne H.  Woollatt  

Distinguished Paper Chair:  

 

Abby (Lau) Cahill  

James Madison University 

 

AD HOC COMMITTEES  

 

Infrastructure Chair:  

 

Jonathan Steinberg   

Educational Testing Service  

 

Conference Ambassadors Chair:  

 

Sarah Ferguson 

Rowan University 

 

Site Selection Chair:  

 

Ross Markle  

DIA Higher Education 

Collaborators 

 

Strategic Planning Chair:  

 

April Zenisky  

University of Massachusetts  

Amherst 
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Joshua Marland  (2019-2021) 

Education Analytics  
 

 

 

Juliette Lyons -Thomas (2019-2021) 

Educational Testing Service  

 

Pamela Kaliski  (2017-2020) 

American Board of Internal Medicine 

 

Jason Kopp  (2019-2021) 

American Board of Surgery  

 

Nina Deng  (2017-2020) 

Measured Progress 

 

Andrew Jones  (2016-2019) 

American Board of Surgery 
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President:  

Rochelle Michel  

Educational Records Bureau 
 

 

Past President:  

Javarro Russell  

Educational Testing Service 

President -Elect: 

Ross Markle  

DIA Higher Education Collaborators 

 
  

Treasurer:  

Tia Fechter 

Defense Personnel Assessment Center 

Secretary:  

Haifa Matos  

Rutgers University 
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Dr. Olcay Yavuzõs grant proposal 

has been approved. Starting 

from Fall 2019, Dr. Yavuz will 

implement an Evidence-Based 

Elementary Career Development 

Program in selected Connecticut 

Public Schools.  

  

   

Please consider submitting your 

professional accomplishments 

to The NERA Researcher for 

recognition!  

 

Submissions may be sent to      

theneraresearcher@nera-

education.org. 
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Heincke (Educational Testing Service), and Bridget Thomas (Quality Information 

Partners). In addition to Alejandra, Paola, and Bridget, a team of individuals who 

have volunteered to help with planning the conference (Fred Cline, Educational 

Testing Service; Daniel Fishtein, Educational Testing Service; Barbara Helms, 

Independent Consultant; Catherine Manly, University of Massachusetts Amherst; 

Francis Rick OõDonnell, University of Massachusetts Amherst; and  Olcay Yavuz, 

Southern Connecticut State University). NERA is fortunate to have these dedicated 

individuals ready to commemorate this milestone for NERA. Aligned with our 

conference theme, we are excited to have three keynote speakers who are 

conducting transformational work within educational research and will have lots to 

share with our membership during the Annual Conference. 
 

       NERAõs leadership has started the year on a strong note with our Winter Board 

of Directors meeting on January 11th and 12th. We welcomed three new board of 

members: Jason Kopp (American Board of Surgery), Juliette Lyons-Thomas 

(Educational Testing Service), and Joshua Marland (Education Analytics). In addition, 

Ross Markle ended his term on the Board of Directors and is now serving in his new 

role as President-elect, and Javarro Russell moved into the illustrious role of Past-

President. I look forward to working with the NERA leadership and the various 

committeesõ chairs and their committee members.  
 

     If someone told me that I would eventually serve as President of NERA and have 

the opportunity to preside over the 50 th Anniversary Annual Conference, I would 

have laughed and thought that it was impossible. For those of you reading this who 

can envision saying the same thing to yourself, think again. I invite you to embark 

upon a journey through NERA, a Transformation by Design, where you progress 

through your professional career and engage in all that NERA has to offer so that 

the natural progression is to NERA President. I also encourage you to consider 

volunteering and serving NERA as a conference proposal reviewer, session chair, 

discussant, or joining one of NERAõs many committees, and when someone 

approaches you about running for one of NERAõs elected positions, respond, òIõm 

in!ó  
 

     I invite you to share with me your thoughts and ideas about improving NERA. 

You can email me at rmichel@erblearn.org. 

See you in Trumbull, CTñ October 16-18, 2019.    
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       We want to thank everyone who contributed to the success of the 2018 NERA Annual Conference. Participants 

attended from all over the country to share their research, chair and discuss sessions, participate in roundtables, 

collaborate on new projects, and volunteer to help the conference run smoothly. This yearõs program included 5 pre-

conference workshops, 7 symposia, 4 invited sessions, a robust poster session, 2 roundtable sessions, and 21 

individual paper sessions. We were fortunate to have thought-provoking and engaging speakers during this yearõs 

conference. Thank you to Terry Mazany, Deborah Bandalos, and Kyndra Middleton for delivering stimulating talks and 

sharing their expertise so generously. We would also like to thank all of the pre-conference workshop facilitators for 

volunteering their expertise in service of NERA and our members. Thank you to Jason Kopp, Sarah Ferguson, Brent 

Elder, Nikole Gregg, Brian Leventhal, Ellen Forte, Elizabeth Summers, Lauren Deters, and Rod Lasster. We would also 

like to thank Kisong Kim and the GSIC for organizing two very important sessions for graduate students during the 

conference: one on managing the dissertation stage of graduate school, and another on navigating the job market.  

 

       In addition to acknowledging contributors to the program, we would like to thank the many volunteers who 

shared their valuable time and insight into making this yearõs conference a success. From reviewing proposals, to 

discussing and chairing sessions, to those that helped register new and existing members and participants at the 

registration desk, we appreciated your help. We would like to offer a special thanks to Monica Erbacher and the NERA 

Communications Committee for their tremendous support leading up to the conference, Steven Holtzman for his 

consistent availability in troubleshooting roadblocks, and Jason Kopp for being available to answer all types of 

questions, day or night! We would also like to thank all of the institutional and personal conference sponsors, as the 

annual meeting would not have been possible without their contributions. Finally, we would like to thank each and 

every one of you for helping to make this yearõs meeting an engaging and enriching experience. At each conference 

the members all help to make the conference special for educational researchers from all settings and at all stages in 

their career. We look forward to the exciting program that the 2019 conference co -chairs, Alejandra Garcia, Paola 

Heincke, and Bridget Thomas are planning with Rochelle Michel, the 2019 NERA president.  

 

Jade Caines Lee 

Tabitha McKinley 

2018 Conference Co-Chairs 
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Network with NERA members using our  

LinkedIn group page!  

                  

òLikeó NERA on Facebook!  

 https://www.facebook.com/NERAconference 
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Alejandra Garcia, Paola Heincke, and Bridget Thomas 

2019 Conference Co-Chairs 

 

This is a banner year for NERA ð our 50th Anniversary Conference! The conference theme is òTransformation by 

Design,ó and we are planning as purposefully as the theme would indicate. We have three great keynote speakers 

confirmed for Wednesday, Thursday, and Friday: Dr. Monika Williams Shealey ð Dean of the College of Education at Rowan 

University, Dr. Ezekiel Dixon-Román ð Associate Professor in UPennõs Social Policy and Practice program, and Dr. Alina von 

Davier ð Senior Vice President at ACTNext. In addition to these compelling speakers, we will have a panel discussion where 

members such as Alina von Davier and Kristen Huff (and more) will discuss how they have transformed both themselves 

and the innovative programs theyõve worked on by design.  

Prior to the conference, we will be hosting three webinars tied directly to the conference. There will be a 3-Minute 

Thesis (3MT) Competition we will be running during the conference. The 3MT is an academic competition in which 

participants have three minutes to explain the breadth and significance of their research project to a panel of judges and 

the audience. We will have two competition categories: one for graduate students and one for professionals. The pre-

conference webinar associated with the competition is aimed at working with members to better visualize and 

communicate their core research to a broader audience. The other two webinars in the conference series are: òKey Advice 

for Different NERA Research Formatsó and òGetting the Most Out of the NERA Annual Meeting.ó The first webinar in the 

conference series will be held in March ð Be on the look-out for more details!  

Aside from the conference series, we will be announcing additional webinars throughout the year aimed at providing 

our NERA members with opportunities to add or improve professional skills. These will include research topics of interest 

such as social-emotional learning (SEL), as well as broader skills such as interviewing skills and starting a business as an 

independent consultant. 

Everything we do is geared towards transformation by design ð being intentional in our growth as an organization and 

as individuals. We would love to hear back from you on what you think of our plans and anything else you would like to 

know. Please contact us at NERA.CoChairs@gmail.com  
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